CASE 2276: Application of SHELL for amendment of Rule 1114 to provide for revised Form C-115.

phistip, Transcript, mall Exhibits, Etc.

# BEFORE THE OIL COMMENVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF MEN MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE MEARING CALLED BY THE OIL COMMERCATION CONCLUSION OF MEN MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF COMMIDMENTS:

> CASE No. 2276 Order No. R-1983

APPLICATION OF SHELL OIL COMPANY FOR AN AMENDMENT OF BULE 1114.

# ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

## BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on May 17, 1961, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the Oil Conservation Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission."

NOW, on this  $25 {
m th}$  day of May, 1961, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony presented and the exhibits received at said bearing, and being fully advised in the premises,

## FIELD:

- (1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.
- (2) That the applicant, Shell Oil Company, seeks an amendment of Rule 1114 to provide for Form C-115-EBF to be used for monthly production reports prepared by mechanical data processing equipment, as an alternative to Form C-115 used for manually prepared reports.
- (3) That in some instances operators may be able to effect substantial savings in time and mangement and may be able to increase the efficiency of reporting procedures by use of mechanical data processing equipment to propose mentaly production reports.
- (4) That Form C-115-HDP, as shown on Buchibit A attached hereto, should be adopted effective May 17, 1961.
- (5) That a sevised Form C-115 for manually prepared monthly production reports should be adopted which will incorporate substantially the same data required on said Form C-115-EDP.
- (6) That a revised Form C-115, as shown on Exhibit B attached hereto, should be adopted effective October 1, 1961,

-2-CASE No. 2276 Order No. R-1983

provided, however, that said form should be authorized for use by Axtoc Oil & Gas Company on a trial basis effective May 17, 1961.

# IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

- (1) That Rule 1114 is hereby amended to permit the submission of monthly production reports prepared by mechanical data processing equipment on Form C-115-EDP, as shown on Exhibit A attached hereto, effective Nay 17, 1961.
- (2) That the size of said Form C-115-EDP as prepared by any operator using said form shall be limited to a maximum paper size of 11 inches by 15 inches, unless approval for a larger size has been obtained from the Secretary-Director of the Commission.
- (3) That Rule 1114 is hereby further amended to permit the submission of monthly production reports prepared manually on revised Form C-115, as shown on Emhibit B attached hereto, effective October 1, 1961.

PROVIDED HOWEVER, That Astes Gil & Gas Company shall be authorized to use said revised Form C-115 on a trial basis, effective May 17, 1961.

(4) That jurisdiction of this sause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission deems necessary.

DOME at Santa Fe, New Nexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

> STATE OF NEW MEXICO OIL COMMERVATION COMMISSION

EDWIN L. MECHEM, Chairman

A. L. PORTER. Jr., Number & Secretary

esr/

# NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION BOX 871 SANTA FE, NEW MEMICO OPERATOR'S MONTHLY REPORT

900 COT 18 TOURPERSON

900 COT 18 TOURPERSON

900 COT 18 TOURPERSON

	POOL HARE	10	TETAL & IBUIDS PRODUCED				SIGPOSITION OF DAS							94F08T0= 0F 64				
Flori minigg mrtes en albiser mrtes en albiser	LEASE MANE WELL ME SMITLETTER, SEC., TWF., Rub. AMP MELL STATES		ACTUAL BANGELS MODUCED	BARPELS OF WATER PRODUCED	PRODUCED MCF	BAYS PA60.	VENTER	tas Left	used on Lease	<b>10</b> 1.3	Period.	etuci	60, 90 0 100 0 100 0 100 0 100	PARRILL TO PARRIAGE	BARRELS TO TRUCKS		TRANS.	11.3
	·														$T^{-}$			Γ
					}		<b> </b>	l	·		1		li -	1			11	1
		1	'		ļ									1	•	•		
					j		1	•		}	l	ļ,	11			1	11	į
										•								
	•																	
i																		
																•		
					~~ ~													
			· ^	EXHIB	. R-19	3 8	3				1						•	ŀ
			Ora	er no	· N 1.	, ,	•											
																	,	İ
•																		
•																		
														•	•			
							1		ſ				11	ì	1	i		
			1		1			1	1	i	i	I	11	1	1			
					1		ł	1									11	ı
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·																	
	· -·																	
								-										
			The set of the second s															
tuda" ga, beresarte														a manager open				

# BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION Santa Fe, New Mexico May 17, 1961

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of Shell Oil Company for an ) amendment of Rule 1114.

Case 2276

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
May 17, 1961

# IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of Shell Oil Company for an amendment of Rule 1114. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an amendment of Rule 1114 to provide for a revised Form C-115 to be used for manually prepared monthly production reports, and to provide for Form C-115-EDP to be used for reports prepared by mechanical data processing equipment as an alternative to the revised Form C-115.

Case 2276

BEFORE: Mr. A. L. Porter
Mr. Murray Morgan

# TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR. MORRIS: Application of Shell Oil Company for an amendment of Rule 1114.

MR. PORTER: As this case shapes up now, it appears that Shell Oil Company and the Commission witness will put on testimony, Shell preparing the machine reporting and Mr. Nutter will go on the stand for the Commission Staff and testify concerning the manual report which will be made out by the type-writer. I'm not going to call for appearances in the case; of course, that doesn't preclude testimony by anybody else who desires to present it. I'm not going to call for appearances in



the case at the beginning, but you'll be given an opportunity to make a statement at the close of the case.

MR. LOAR: Mr. Chairman, I am J. A. Loar, attorney for Shell Oil Company from Midland. Mr. Oliver Seth has also entered an appearance in this case.

MR. PORTER: Yes, sir, Mr. Seth's letter has been entered in the case file.

MR. LOAR: We would like to call as our witness Mr. Joe Bailey.

> MR. PORTER: Mr. Bailey, will you stand and be sworn? (Witness sworn.)

# JOE A. BAILEY

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, testified as follows:

# DIRECT EXAMINATION

# BY MR. LOAR:

Mr. Bailey, for the record will you please state your name and your position?

Joe Allen Bailey, employed by Shell Oil Company as a data processing specialist.

How long have you been employed by Shell in connection Q with data processing?

For almost four years. I have been employed primarily in connection with the efficient use of electronic data



processing equipment.

Q Will you state briefly your educational background for this type of work?

A I have degrees in mathematics, in physics from the University of Texas.

MR. LOAR: Mr. Chairman, are there any questions concerning the witness's qualifications?

MR. PORTER: His qualifications are acceptable.

- Q (By Mr. Loar) Mr. Bailey, have you prepared, or have you had prepared under your supervision, the proposed form which Shell has asked the Commission to adopt for the electronic data processing?
  - A I have.
- Q Have you also prepared a filled-in sample of such a form?
  - A Yes, I have.
- Q Is the broken up form there on the board, is that an exact duplicate of the form that you have prepared?
- A That's an enlargement of the form which we are presenting.
- Q Are these copies of forms that you have referred to as having prepared?
  - A Yes, sir.

MR. LOAR: For the record, we would offer these into



£

evidence if we may.

MR. PORTER: Yes, sir.

MR. LOAR: We have distributed copies to the interested people here.

MR. PORTER: Would you like to offer them in evidence at this time or at the close of his testimony?

MR. LOAR: We can wait until the close of the testimony.

(Whereupon, Shell's Exhibits A and B were marked for iden-

(By Mr. Loar) First I'll ask you to summarize briefly, if you will, what economic benefits might result from the use of an electronic data processing in making such a report.

Well, it's my opinion that through the use of a continuous form, and data processing equipment preparing the statements on that form, that we can, as producers, and the State of New Mexico also can realize savings both from a processing standpoint, that is fewer man hours required in extracting, in the case of the State, in extracting information off the form, and in the case of the producer supplying the information to the state.

I believe you'll find that a smaller volume of paper would be required by continuous listing of pool and leases on these forms.

Will you now, referring to the exhibit which I have Q just had marked as our Exhibit B, that is the form that has been



filled in with a sample report, will you describe how the form will actually work and explain it, if you will, in general terms?

As I visualize it, and as I recommend its use, we should like to print across the top in the spaces given for that purpose, the reporting company, address, the month and year and the page number. Then, in the body of the report print first the pool name and the county in which the pool is located, followed by the leases in alphabetical order under the pool; the pools being printed in alphabetical order.

Under each lease, then, on this form, we should print, as specificed, the well number, the unit letter, section, township, range and well status in the column so provided. Should this lease have a state land lease number, or federal lease number, it would be orinted in the column immediately to the left of that lease name.

Back to the well, reporting the well line, we would print the production, the liquids and gas only on a well basis, then, after reporting all the wells on the lease, we would take a lease total, printing the total lease production for both the liquids and gas and then use the columns on the right-hand half of the form for disposition.

In the example we have marked as Exhibit B, the Terry-Blinebry Pool is a case in which commingling is being done, so that the disposition of the oil on a lease basis is not made



on the individual lease total lines, but, rather, we have a reference to the battery which is physically located on the Plumley Lease and is named the Plumley Battery. When the lease productions for this battery have been filled out completely, then we wrint the battery total and will, at that time, show the total liquids and gas produced, or run from that battery, as well as the disposition from the battery.

Then, we will continue printing on this same form on a lease basis as long as we have leases remaining in that pool. So, we

Then, we will continue printing on this same form on a lease basis as long as we have leases remaining in that pool. So, we will print the total number of leases in the pool, and I now refer to the second page of Exhibit B in which Taylor Glen is the last lease reported in the Terry-Blinebry Pool. We now immediately print a new field name, which, in this case, is the Townsend-Wolfcamp and repeat the process.

By reporting the field continuously, as shown in this exhibit, we avoid the amount of time that would be necessary to eject the page to the top of the next form, which, in the case, which in some cases in high speed printers we would be able to completely report the field concerned before we would be able to get to the top of the next page.

So, I recommend printing continuously one field after another without regard to going to a new form for each field.

Q By such a continuous reporting would you effect a considerable saving in paper and space and so forth?



- A Yes, in my opinion we would.
- Q As distinguished from filing one separate sheet for each of these, that is reporting on a lease basis?
  - A That's correct.
- Q And it would be your recommendation that the Commission, if this form were adopted, that the instructions for the use of it permit such continuous reporting?
- A Yes. I would recommend that the instructions for the use of this form include the permission to report leases as shown in this example.
- Q Now, as to the size of the form that you all have proposed, that would not necessarily fit all printing machines, would it?
- A I would have to say that there's a good possibility that all printers would not be able to use this form. This form would be 14-7/8 inches wide and 11 inches deep, and would contain 114 print positions, which is well below current number of print positions on our printers. They're on a piece of equipment that had sufficient hardware to produce the form, would also have sufficient number of print positions to print the form.
- Q Would it be your recommendation that the Commission authorize the filing of such a form in such size as would fit the machine which was doing the printing on it?
  - Yes, I would. I would recommend submitting the copy



to the Commission in its continuous fan fold form just as it comes off the printer rather than it being detached.

Q What I meant to bring out was that we are not making a point about the particular dimensions of this form that we have here, the form could be used, could it not, in a little bit different size, of course, with the same columns and the same arrangement, it could be prepared in a different size to fit other type printing machines, is that correct?

A That's correct, but the 14-7/8 by 11 is a standard form, it could be reduced, well, it appears by several inches, and still fit some printers, but the 14-7/8 by 11 is standard.

Q Mr. Bailey, are you familiar with the monthly reports that are required to be filed with respect to federal lands, to be filed with the United States Geological Survey?

A I have looked at some of these forms, yes.

Q Do you know how Shell's office in Midland is now reporting to the United States Geological Survey office? Are they using the federal form or are they using the present C-115 form?

A I believe that I've seen copies of the C-115 which have been filed in lieu of the federal form that we're submitting to the United States Geological Survey.

Q Do you know whether or not other operators are also filing in the United States Geological Survey office the same way?

A Jt's my understanding that several others are.



If this EDP form were approved, could it be used still to file the form substantially the same as the present C-ll5 for the purposes of filing with the United States Geological Survey office?

A Yes, I think the form could be used. We would have, of course, in this instance, I believe only one lease per page for any pool, but I can't see that this is any restriction. We would just, every time we would print a pool name and lease name we would print all the wells on the lease and instead of printing the next lease in the pool immediately afterward, we would merely eject the page and print the pool name and the new lease name out. So, it would be possible and quite easy to print one lease per page on this form.

Q Is this form also designed for reporting production on a lease basis as distinguished from a well basis, if ever that were permitted?

A Yes, sir. We have, some thought has been given to that in case that should arise. The column for lease name is such that it's long enough to print the lease name and there would be no interference to the right of that for the other columns on a lease basis. In other words, there on the Exhibit B, the example where we have lease total, if we were printing on a, purely on a lease basis, the lease name would appear there and the lease total, the values would be printed to the right on the same line.



So, I can see no problem, I can see no need to change the form or adopt a new form, if that should be necessary at some later date, to show the lease reported.

MR. LOAR: I believe we have no further direct questions, Mr. Chairman. We would like formally to offer into the record our Exhibits A and B.

MR. PORTER: Without objection, Shell's Exhibits A and B will be admitted to the record.

Does anyone have any questions of Mr. Bailey?

MR. MORRIS: One question.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Morris.

# CROSS EXAMINATION

# BY MR. MORRIS:

Mr. Bailey, to clarify the record, you are proposing the revised Form C-115 EDP for reporting on a well basis and not a lease basis at this time, is that correct?

That is correct.

And this form is to be used optionally as an alternative to the Form C-115 for manually reporting lease production?

That is correct. We chose to submit an EDP form for that option because it's not necessarily the case that with electronic data processing equipment that a manual form is as efficient as an EDP form; it is designed specifically for that



The form that you are proposing does not change substantially the figures that would be reported under the present C-115, is that correct?

Change substantially, let's see, some columns are added which are not on the other form, and, I believe, one column has been deleted; two columns have been deleted, one of which is gravity and the other of which is under and over production. In my opinion, this does not substantially alter the figures which we are currently reporting.

MR. MORRIS: Thank you, Mr. Bailey. No further questions.

MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have a question? Mr. Nutter.

# BY MR. NUTTER:

Mr. Bailey, do some printing machines use paper wider than 14-7/8 inches?

They are capable of using paper wider than that. In most cases we're privileged with using variable width paper, everything from something in the order of three and a half inches to a form greater than fifteen inches.

You stated that this form, as laid out here on your exhibit, had 114 print positions, is that right?

That's correct. A

Do some printers use a larger size type, that in order



to get 114 print positions they would have to go to a wider paper?

Many almost standard such as end type with standard typewriters.

I think in most data processing equipment that the size of type is standardized. Now, let me stipulate that some printers have only 100 print positions and that's all they can print on one line, but most of this equipment that has only 100 print positions would not be, in my opinion, would not have the hardware necessary to accumulate the figures, would not have the counter positions necessary to accumulate these figures anyway, so that equipment, for the purposes of this machine, would be inadequate. I mean for the purposes of this form, inadequate.

Q Would it be reasonable for the Commission, in view of the filing problem, would it be reasonable for the Commission to limit the maximum size on which these forms could be used?

- A Yes.
- Q Say to 14-7/8 inches?
- A Yes, I think that would be reasonable.
- Q I think in your direct testimony you stated it might be possible to use a smaller size paper?
  - A Yes.
  - Q To get the same data on?
- A That's correct. I point to the margins on either side of the form which we have used as an exhibit. You will notice



margins on either side of the form that are not used at all. The reason we do have the wide margins is to take advantage of the 14-7/6 by 11 standard form size.

Q The blocked in area is a little bit larger than ll inches, isn't it, Mr. Bailey?

A That may be due to the reproduction of these forms itself, but the actual size would be 11 inches.

Q It would?

A Yes.

Q Of the blocked-in area?

A In depth, pardon me.

Q The area which is outlined by the line on your form, would that be ll inches maximum width?

A No. That is not the 11 inches. The 11 inches is from the top of the page to the bottom and the 14-7/8 would be from the heavy dark line on the left to the outside heavy dark line on the right.

Q Now, another thing I wanted to ask you, Mr. Bailey, would it be your proposal, in running these things through the machine, that you would complete one county and then go to the next county and list the pools in each county alphabetically or would you list all your pools alphabetically and lease alphabetically without regard to county?

A Well, we would do tiis as per tee instructions of the Commission. It could be handled either way with equal ease, and



this would be at the convenience of the Commission.

MR. NUTTER: I believe that's all, thank you.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Kellahin.

MR. KELLAHIN: Jason Kellahin for Continental Oil Com-

pany.

Mr. Bailey, would you recommend that the Commission fur-BY MR. KELLAHIN: nish these forms or would you anticipate that each operator would furnish his own forms?

- Well, you put me on the spot here.
- Well, let's rephrase the question. Q
- I wasn't qualified for that question.
- I don't want to put you on the spot. Could I ask you this question, then, on the basis of your experience with data processing equipment, would you find that the columns would exactly coincide for each type of equipment or would there have to be an adjustment later on?

I think we should be safer having each reporting company provide their own forms just for that very reason. I agree with you that there is a possibility that the actual print positions might not line up exactly. We are speaking of some pretty critical values here as far as spacing is concerned.

MR. PORTER: Would you like for me to answer that question, Mr. Kellahin?



MR. KELLAHIN: No, sir.

MR. PORTER: To clear it up, Mr. Kellahin, we anticipated, we have had a lot of discussion of this, that those who reported on machines would supply their own forms for the very reason that you are attempting to bring out here. It would be very very difficult to print the forms on the kind of equipment we have anyway.

Any further questions? The witness may be excused.

(Witness excused.)

MR. PORTER: Mr. Nutter.

(Witness sworn.)

# DAN NUTTER

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, testified as follows:

# DIRECT EXAMINATION

# BY MR. MORRIS:

- Will the witness please state his name and position?
- Dan Nutter, Chief Engineer for the Oil Conservation Commission.
- Mr. Nutter, in connection with this application of Shell Oil Company for a revised Form C-115 for mechanical data processing equipment, have you taken the opportunity to revise our existing Form C-115 that is used for reporting the monthly production manually?



- Yes, sir, I have.
- Have you prepared your revised Form C-115 as an exhibit? Q
- Yes, sir, I have. At the outset I would like to say that I'm not particularly advocating the adoption of this form. My entire testimony is directed with the thought that if the Commission should see fit to adopt this style of reporting, this format of the C-115 for the machine accounting, then it would possibly be also adaptable to typewriter propared forms.

Shell, in their application, has taken the C-115, they ve omitted a couple of columns, being gravity, method of determining how much oil came from each well on the lease, whether it's been test, meter or estimate, how much water came from each well, whether by test, meter or estimate or drawoff. They have also omitted the gravity from the form and the total capacity of the storage tanks on the lease.

Now. I'm assuming that if the Commission should see fit to adopt the form with those omissions, that it might also see fit to adopt the typewriter C-115 with the more or less the same format.

At this point let me ask you your opinion as to whether Q the deletions from our present C-115 can be made without sacri= ficing essential information from our files.

Yes, sir, I think they more or less can. I have got some copies of C-115's, the old form here for the Commissioners,



and on that form I have encircled in red the things that are emitted from the C-115. The county isn't there, I think as long as the township and range and the section number of the well is given, we pretty well know what county it's in.

The gravity, of course, is circled in red. This gravity is not always an accurate figure. Whether that's cause for it to be omitted or not I don't know. As I mentioned before, the method of determining production of oil and water for each well is omitted and the capacity of the lease storage tanks is circled in red.

That lease storage tank figure is not essential. Shell also, in their form, and we have also omitted the overproduced underproduced status of the lease, the reason for this being that the Commission in there, the production or the status of the lease, does accept this figure anyway. It's a computation that's determined by the computer that the Commission has, and there's no point in putting it on there if it's not being used.

I would like to go into this C-ll5 which we have prepared for typewriting reporting. Mr. Bailey had 114 print positions on his machine. We have taken an 8½ by 11 piece of paper and we only get 88 printing positions on a pica size typewriter, which we have to size the thing to, because a lot of people do have the large size type on their typewriters. We couldn't use all of the columns that Shell had on their form because of this 88 plus typewriter positions that we have got, so we've omitted a



couple of columns that Shell carries on their form.

The first one that we had to omit was the column of gas lift under disposition of gas. So, we feel that gas lift gas could be included in the column on there, and down at the bottom of the form we have included an additional gas disposition code being G for gas lift. Some of you might not have the form which we finally prepared. We do have available for distribution two kinds, the one that doesn't have the examples filled in on it and the one that has examples filled in. The one that has the five leases on the one form is the one that we're considering. It's a revision of the previous revision.

We also ran into a little shortage of space in disposition of oil, so we omitted barrels to pipeline and barrels to truck and changed it to barrels to transporter. The transporter is coded into a three digit column and you can tell by the name of the transport whether it's a trucker or pipeline anyway. I don't think there's any necessity for breaking it down into whether it's barrels to pipeline or barrels to trucks.

On the example that we've prepared we have five leases here which can be included on one sheet of paper. I have given the Commission five C-115's which would have to be prepared, five separate sheets of paper under the existing C-115. All five of those are consolidated on one form here. John Smith, the chief clerk, had to sign five pieces of paper here he has to sign one



I believe that outside of savings in work to the operators that there will be a savings in work to the Commission, people that file, tabulate, punch and assort these C-115's. There also should be a substantial savings, as Mr. Bailey pointed out, in paper by the adoption of a form similar to this.

Mr. Nutter, do you propose that the -- maybe I am going to put you on the spot here. Do you propose that the Commission furnish the Form C-115 for manual reporting as they have in the past?

Yes, sir. Right now the Commission is printing approximately 40,000 C-115's for distribution every month, and I think they can decrease that number of forms that have to be printed considerably. I think the Commission should furnish the one for typewriter preparation but not the one for machine preparation.

You are recommending merely a change in the Form C-115, you are not recommending that we go to lease reporting base your-

My example has production by wells on it.

Do you have anything further you would like to add to Q your testimony?

Yes, sir. Since this is a radical departure from the standard or the old customary way of reporting production, I think maybe it ought to be on a trial basis. Therefore, I would recommend to the Commission that if they could adopt this for



ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

# DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

say one company that would be willing to try the form out for a period of maybe three months to determine how it will work before we print up a hundred thousand of the things to distribute to the industry, and everybody go into the use of the form and find out it doesn't work. I think it would be fair to try it out on a trial basis. That would apply to the typewriter form is what I\*m talking about, that it be put on a trial basis. Maybe the other one should be put on a trial basis, I don't know. For the typewritten form I would recommend that one company try it for three months before it would be adopted by the industry.

- Do you have anything further? Q
- No, sir.
- Did you prepare Exhibit No. 1? Q
- Yes, and also 2 A, B, C and D.
- You intend to offer those as exhibits also?
- Yes.

MR. MORRIS: At this time we offer Exhibits Nos. 1 and 2 in evidence. That concludes the direct examination.

MR. PORTER: Without objection the exhibits will be admitted. Does anyone have any questions? Mr. White.

MR. WHITE: Charles White, representing Texaco.

# BY MR. WHITE:

As a matter of information, how does the Commission file the C-115 reports, by lease or by pool?



Assuming the Commission adopts the proposed forms when Q the Commission sends out the monthly reports to the operators, the IRM reports, how do you plan to extract the data and how will that be reported?

How is that again?

When the Commission sends out the monthly reports to the operators on the IBM sheets, how do you plan to extract the data and how will that be, by pool or lease?

How do you mean that? A

MR. PORTER: I think he means the statistical book which is published by the Engineering Committee.

You send out the IBM and then we get the printed copy Q from the Commission, as I understand it?

The Commission computer tabulates the storage and the status of the well. They make plates which they furnish to the oil and gas engineering company, which in turn prepares the statistical report.

Will it be reported in the same manner?

No, sir, it actually isn't, it's arranged by pool. Well, first of all by county and by pool, by operator and by lease alphabetically.

That would be, that means it would be continued in the future under the new system?



Yes, I presume it would be.

MR. WHITE: Thank you.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Bauer, as the head of our machine department, do you see the necessity for any change in the order of the information, Mr. Bauer?

MR. BAUER: From the operator or in our presentation? MR. PORTER: No, Mr. Bauer, in the report that we publish.

MR. BAUER: No, there would be no reason to change. MR. PORTER: Thank you. Does anyone else have a question of Mr. Nutter?

MR. LOAR: One minor question.

# BY MR. LOAR:

Mr. Nutter, on the abbreviated designations of the transporter and purchaser, I assume that you would contemplate that the Commission would furnish a list of the proper designation?

That's currently carried in the oil and gas engineering report every month. However, in the event that an operator wasn't a member of the Oil and Gas Engineering Committee, he wouldn't have an access to the abbreviation. I think they can be appropriately put in the proration schedule in some manner and kept up-to-date in that manner.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Ramey, did he check with you on that?



MR. RAMEY: He didn't check with me, but we can probably manage it though.

MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have a question of the witness? Mr. Bushnell.

# BY MR. BUSHNELL:

Mr. Nutter, in your form, as to the typewritten form, do you acknowledge whether the USGS would accept a copy of that form?

No, sir, I don't have any actual direct knowledge. I presume it would be in the same position that the Shell form would be on that and what the answer is to the Shell form, I don't know.

MR. BUSHNELL: That's all.

I don't see any reason why they shouldn't accept it because it's on 82 by 11 sheet of paper. You can file one lease on this revised form if you want to. One lease takes one line of typing across here, as we have done. We have got a single well lease takes one line and you can use this sheet of paper to type one line on if it's necessary. But you can also use it to get five leases on if it's permissible.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Anderson in the audience, would you care to comment on that question, Mr. Anderson?

MR. ANDERSON: John M. Anderson, Geological Survey. Any remarks that I have here apply only to the acceptability of this proposed form to be submitted to the Survey in lieu of our



Form 9129, I believe. As far as either the typewritten sheet or the sheet made up on electronic equipment, we would have to limit the data to one lease for each sheet. All of our accounting is done by leases, all of our filing is done by leases. So, if we had as a heading a particular federal lease listing the wells and their production, and the disposition of the production by leases, as indicated, I believe, on both of these, we feel that that would give us sufficient information, but we would not be able to have more than one lease on any one sheet.

Another thing that occurs, also, our Form 9239, I believe, also provides for data on drilling wells where some of the operators are now submitting C-115 in lieu of our monthly report of operations, and which we accept. They are submitting additional of our forms showing drilling wells. There's one question that I have as to the size of the sheet for electronic data, it might be difficult to fit it into our filing system, but we would be willing to give it a try and if we can use it, it would be acceptable. If not, why we might have to ask for typewritten sheets or make some arrangement by which we could fit it into our filing system.

The omission of gravity from the sheets, I believe, we can live with. We have other information from which we can get the gravity of oil from any particular well or any group of wells. So far as we are concerned, we are willing to give it a try if



ALBUQUERQUE, NIFW MEXI

It is adopted by the Commission.

MR. PORTER: Thank you, Mr. Anderson. Does anyone else have any comments on the form or any statement to make? Mr. Gordon.

MR. GORDON: J. C. Gordon, Mobil Oil Company. Socony Mobil supports the principle of using electronic data processing equipment for providing a statistical data. We would favor the continuation of well production form of reporting and we would like to recommend to the Commission that they consider the use of a numbered code in those columns which are for a purchaser and transporter in order to keep the right-hand side of the form going on a numerical side of the printer, not require the printer to go back and forth from letters to numbers.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else?

MR. MORRIS: I have a telegram from Gulf Oil Corporation concurring with Shell Oil Company's application in Case 2276 for a revised Form C-115 for manual production reports and Form C-115 EPD for reports prepared by electronic data process equipment.

MR. PORTER: Mr. White.

MR. WHITE: If the Commission please, Texaco would like to put on some testimony.

MR. PORTER: You'll have to do that after lunch. I think we will recess the hearing until one-thirty.



(Whereupon, a recess was taken.)

MR. PORTER: The hearing will come to order, please. Mr. White.

MR. WHITE: Would you care to have the witness sworn?
MR. PORTER: Yes, sir.

(Witness sworn.)

# J. E. ROBINSON

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, testified as follows:

# DIRECT EXAMINATION

# BY MR. WHITE:

- Q Mr. Robinson, will you state your full name and who your employer is?
  - A J. E. Robinson, Jr. and I'm employed by Texaco, Inc.
- Q Are you familiar with the manner in which Texaco prepares its existing C-ll5 forms?
  - A Yes, I am.
- Q Are you also acquainted with the problem that might be faced in adopting the new proposed form?
  - A Yes, I am.
  - Q Does Texaco concur with the EPD form proposed by Shell?
- A Yes, we condur with the machine report as proposed by Shell as long as it can be utilized and be used by all recognized EDP machines. Along in that light, we would like to support



Shell's application for this particular form.

Q Does Texaco plan on converting from manual to electronic data processing machines?

A We plan to continue reporting by our manual method unless the requirement was changed to report on a lease basis rather than a per well basis, and if that requirement is ever changed, then we would probably convert to the machine reporting then.

Q Would it be economical for you to convert on a well basis at the present time?

A Not at this time, not with our equipment.

Q What do you think is the purpose of revising the manual form?

A Well, it would appear to me that the purpose here probably in converting the manual form is for a matter of simplicity and uniformity and trying to duplicate the manual report with the report that Shell has proposed for their machines.

Q Does Texaco agree with the proposed manual form?

A No, sir, we don't exactly agree with it. We have our own reasons for preferring to stay with the present manual reporting.

Q Would you state the reasons to the Commission?

A Well, first of all, we see no particular advantage in converting to the new form as proposed here. We object to the



arrangement of the lease field and well number and the location data as proposed on the new form, and we prefer to have a separate report for each lease since we actually file our reports on a lease basis, and we will continue reporting on a lease basis.

However, along with the well number, the lease name and what not, we would like to keep these items as the predominant feature of the report and not have the lease name with the number over-lapping columns on this form. We believe that it actually loses some of its identity and is probably not as easily read as our previous form. It would take a little bit more time in reading this report than the old form where we have it in columns, and we have no overlapping on the columns there.

Now, also, since we do file our C-115 by leases, the USGS accepts the copy of the C-115. They require that you report on a well basis and a lease basis with only one lease being submitted on an individual sheet, so if the new form is adopted, assuming that the USGS will accept this new form, we would still have to submit individual reports on federal leases.

Since we will be having to file with the USGS individual reports, and we have a pretty large percentage of our leases being federal leases, we prefer staying with the old form and maintaining it, since we believe that actually it's a better form than the new proposed form here.

O Do you have any further statements?



NEW MIXICO

No, sir, that's all.

MR. WHITE: That concludes our testimony.

MR. PORTER: Does anyone have any questions of Mr. Robinson? Mr. Nutter.

# CROSS EXAMINATION

# BY MR. NUTTER:

Assuming it is difficult to find the name of a lease on this form where you have five leases on a single sheet of paper, if Texaco were to follow what you have mentioned that you would like to prepare just one lease on a sheet of paper, it wouldn't be difficult to find the name of one lease on there, would it?

No, sir. But actually what we do, we preprint all of our constant information on an individual sheet for a lease and we may preprint maybe a year's supply with all constants being preprinted and then at the end of the month when we file it we only, since we have our preprinted information, we only fill the variables on the form and, of course, we could do it on this new form too, but since we file all of our reports on a lease basis, we feel that the present form, when you pick it up, you have the predominant features right at the top and it's, this method here, to us, is just a little easier read and we feel that we can keep track of the report just a little bit easier than we can the



# ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

- What color do you preprint in?
- A Sir?
- Q What color do you preprint in?
- In black.
- You preprint in black?
- Yes, sir.
- You would be able to file this report if one lease were printed on the report, you would be able to file it by lease though, wouldn't you?
  - Yes, sir, we would.

MR. NUTTER: Thank you.

MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have a question of the witness? You may be excused.

(Witness excused.)

MR. PORTER: Anyone else desire to present testimony in this case? Any statements? Mr. Kellahin.

MR. KELLAHIN: Jason Kellahin for Continental Oil Company. Continental, at the present time, is projecting the installation of an IBM 7090 data processing equipment early next year and they concur with the recommendations which have been made by Shell in this case. In view of the fact there have been some minor changes made in the proposed form, particularly on the manual form, since it was sent out, we would request a chance to study both forms and have the opportunity to make suggestions or



recommendations in writing prior to a final decision in the case.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Buell, did you have a statement?

MR. BUELL: Yes, sir. Pan American would recommend the adoption of both the Nutter form and the Shell form.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Couch.

MR. COUCH: Terrell Couch with the Ohio. Ohio doesn't contemplate at the present time electronic processing methods in these reports. However, it appears to us that the Shell form is a step toward the simplification of handling matters in that way. We do believe that the two forms should be as nearly similar as possible and that the manual be used in conjunction with the data processing type form should be substantially the same.

We find no objection to what Mr. Nutter has recommended. In fact, our people believe that it permits, it's a little bit simpler to handle and simpler to fill in than the present form.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Anderson.

MR. ANDERSON: R. M. Anderson with Sinclair. We would like to concur with Shell in their proposed machine record form. We anticipate possibly using those forms in the future and certainly thing that's a step in the right direction.

With regard to Mr. Nutter's proposed revised manual form, we would certainly like to wholeheartedly concur in that for the obvious reason that we will save filing so many sheets of paper to accomplish the same purpose.



PHONE CR 3-6691

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have anything to offer in this case? Mr. Howell.

MR. HOWELL: Ben Howell, representing El Paso Natural Gas Company. I understand that there is a committee of the New Mexico Oil and Gas Association generally working on forms at the present time and also believing that you learn things frequently from testing them out a bit, we feel that we certainly would concur with the suggestion that was made that the approach be made on a trial basis over about a three-month period and use at least one company for a guinea pig on this proposed change, because sometimes the actual use develops problems that hadn't been anticipated until you put them into use.

MR. PORTER: Before ruling on the case, I would like to give you a little background on this machine form in particular. We have been approached by a number of companies over the last year and a half concerning machine form. Some of the companies were in the early stages of working on the form and we began some time ago our statistical department working with our engineers to design a form which we could recommend to the industry for use for machine reporting.

The matter was brought up by Shell some time two or three menths ago and they were ready to move with their machine reporting, so they came in for an audience with our people who worked with the machines and our engineering department and bringing



their proposed form and received copies of the form which our department had worked up. They made their form conform to ours to the extent that we would get all of the information, all the essential information that we're now getting that is necessary in our operations.

As to the ruling on the case, of course, there was no opposition here today to the adoption of the machine form. Everybody seems to think it's a step forward and will be used by most of the major companies at least within the next few years. So, the Commission is going to adopt the machine form effective immediately for Shell or any other company that wants to use it.

The June production will be the first month that will be covered by the report. As to the manual form, Aztec Oil and Gas Company has agreed to use the form for a period of time as kind of a guinea pig that somebody suggested to see whether it's satisfactory from an operator standpoint and from ours, so we're going to run that trial test from now until October the 1st, at which time, if the form proves satisfactory, the form, the manual form will be adopted by the Commission, and if it doesn't prove satisfactory, in all probability it will be called back up for hearing prior to October 1st.

Of course, that doesn't preclude any operator from requesting a hearing if they so desire. But, for the time being. I mean effective immediately, the machine form will be approved for use.



Are there any questions concerning that ruling? we will proceed to the next case, Case No. 2215.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO ) COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, ADA DEARNLEY, Court Reporter, do hereby certify that the foregoing and attached transcript of proceedings before the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission at Santa Fe, New Mexico, is a true and correct record to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF I have affixed my hand and notarial seal this 24th day of May, 1961.

Maa Dearnley
Notary Public-Court Reporter

My commission expires: June 19, 1963.



# NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION BOX 871 SANTA FE. NEW MEMICO OPERATOR'S MONTHLY REPORT

pro-164 of result to 114 MEV NAME - STATE - STATE - STATE - STATE - STATE STATE - STATE - STATE - STATE - STATE - STATE STATE - STAT

																	1				
									(840-00)												
		<i>:</i>												$T^-$			-04174PH	CT CAL	7	-	
	Control or Constant.						TT	<u> </u>		240	051710H 09 046	T 1		J 04		WRELL TO		OTHER	TBANK PORTER		
·			707	at Librares	oeuceo		1 2					-	DTHER	7 20 W	S- 1	C. S. ME	TRUCKS		5 400.10	MESSEGEN.	
	POOL HAME		<u> </u>	ACTUAL	BARRELS.	PRODUCED	1	PRINTED	LUFT	LEASE	201.0	1	•	1	774				+		
STATE LAND LEASE		mus.	SENTALY OK	BARRELS.	OF WATER	ac*	1		1			+		π	$\neg$		ļ '	\ '	11	1 1	1
con on septem	WELL NO. WHIT LETTER, SEC., THE AND WELL STATUS		MI DENSE		PRODUCES	<u> </u>	+	+	1	1		1 1		11	- 1		1	1	11	<b>)</b>	}
FEVIE MINELS			+	1	1	1	1	1	1	1	1	1 '	}	il	1		1	ì	11	1	l
			1	1	1	1	- [	}	ì	1	l l	1	1	11	- 1		1	1	11	1	1
1	1		1	1	1	1	- 1	1	1	1	1	- I	<u> </u>	11	1		1	1	11	1	1
1	1		1	1	1	1	- 1	1	1	1	1	1	1	11	- 1		1	1	11	1	i
1	1		Į.	1	1	1	- 1	1	Ţ	1	1	1	1	- { }	i		1	1	11	1	1
	1		1	1	1	1	- 1	1	1	1	1	1	1	•				Į	11	1	1
İ	1		1	1	1	ı	•	•	•									1	11	1	1
	l l			•														- 1	11	1	l l
1	1																	1	- 11	1	1
1	1																	١.	- 11	i	1
																		- 1	- 11	1	1
1	. <b>!</b>				PLICATIO	4						2	WWWTMF	THE				- 1	- 11	1	1
l						5	w 10 1	гт. О1	L C	OMPAN	y for	VN V	MD TABLE					1	- 11	- 1	1
	1	C3.C1	2 2276	- AP	PLICATIO	DN OF S	بحيدور	٠.										1	- 11	- 1	1
1	· l	CAS	B 2014	Ó₽	RULE 1	114.												- 1	- 11	1	1
1	f.			-										1	1			- 1	- 11	ľ	l
	1						_	_	115-	RDP a	as proj	posed	y by b	The T	-			ļ	- 11	1	
1	1			_ 10 2	specim	en of I	FOT	m C-	TIJ		•							ļ	- 11	I	l l
1	ł																	- 1	- 11	- }	1
1	1			- W.	It would	ld be u	sec	1 1n	111				4 4	. 4	+=			- 1	11	ł	1
- 1	ł.	01.	Comp	emy •					and ·	orint	ed by	elec	flour	;				1	- 11	- 1	
Į.	l l			(FOTE	C-115) uipment	as com	pur	tea e	, .	<b>F</b>		_		-~h	178			1	- 11	1	1
	1	re	POT CB	(200-			e		rom 1	d be	standa	IIG S	IZe m					i	- 11	1	1
1	. 1			na ea	uipment	. The	IO.	Time .										1	- 11	1	1.
	ļ	br	OCE201															١ ١	- 11		
	<b>.</b> .		port.s										1 1		Ш	1	, i	1 1		1	1
		IE	por	•		1		i 1	i	1	1		1 1		11	1			i	1 1	1
1	1		1	1	1	1		1	l	1 1	. }		1 1		11	1		<b>1</b>	1 1	1 1	1 1
1			1	1	1	i		- !	1	1 1			1 1		- 11	· •		1	1 1	1 1	1 1
1			· 1	- 1	1.	- 1		- 1	1				1 1		- 11	l		į	1 1	1	1 1
1	1		1	1	}	•		- 1	1	1	1 1		1 1		- 11	- 1		i	1 1	1	1 1
1	ļ.		1	· 1	1	i		l	1	i	1 1		1 1		- 11	i		1	1 1	1	1 1
	1		1	1	- 1	1		ļ	1	.	1		1 1		- 11	1		1	1 1	1	1 1
1			1	1	1	- 1		- 1	1	1			1 1		- []	- 1		1	1 1		1 1
1			1	1		1		- 1	1	1	1		1 1		- 11			T.	1 1	11	1 1
1			1	!	ļ	!		!	· }	1	1 1		1 1	٠.	-			1	1 .	11	1 1
į	ţ			1	1	1		1	l	į.	1 1		1 !		- 1	1		1	1	11	1 1
				! !	1	- 1		- 1	1	ļ	1 1		1 1		1	1		1	1	11	1 1
1	1			l 1	1			•	· }	1	1 1		1 1		1	1 1		1	1	11	1 1
. 1				1	1	1		i	1	i	1 1		1 1		1	1 1		1	1	11	- 1° - 1
1	1			1	1	· •		ı	1	}	1		1 1		l	1 1		1	1	11	1 1
l	1					Ì			1	1	1 1			1	1	.1 '	l			سلل	
1	1			1		ł			. 1	١				<u> </u>			PARRY CE	THEY THAT	7 14E MFQ84	WAIRN CAL	BH IS THUS AND
i.				}	1	1										COMP	LETS TO 20	ME MEST OF	NT KINDLE	gait.	
· .	l l			<u> </u>	I															_	
<u> </u>			OFF EAS BEEN	PP LEASE	POESTIMATION INC	NET BE SHOWN CH	Profes (	C-1113													<b>B</b> ATED
	DA. DEPOSITION CODE - CIBOR, ATMS DL.		pp(0) P	OR DOLLING									-			•	day page				
2	- LOST	į.																PROFESSION			-
\$	- EDET - SEDEMENTATION (SERVE) - EXPT AND THE ATTACHED		BEPRE	SELECTION OF PA	HEMANG MAINTENA CHED						•							<del></del>	-		
E	- m- = ·	_																		Carrier Carre	باقهاد اموانده زاده استان باستان شهور دي

# NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION BOX 871 SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO OPERATOR'S MONTHLY REPORT

TATTYDE POOR C-148 DEV LOUIT: GOGMAL TO OCC LAUTA PE OUE COPY TO GCC OUP', DIPPIC OUE COPY TO TOMOPOSTER

(Company or Operator)							(Address)							-					
	٦	701	TAL LIQUIDS PR	DOUCED					Bis	POSITION OF GAS			٦			DISPOSITIO	of or.		
WELL NO. UNIT LETTER, SEC., TWP., RNG.	L STATUS	MONTHLY OIL	ACTUAL BARRELS	BARRELS OF WATER	GAS PRODUCED	DAYS PROD	VEHTED	GAS	USED ON	SOLD	PURCH	STHER	600	DIL (M HAND BEG. DF	BARRELS TO PIPEL INC	BARRELS TO	OTWER	C TRANS	OIL ON MARO END OF
POOL HAME	5	ALLOVABLE	PRODUCED	PRODUCED	aiCF	2		LIFT	LEASE				F	HTHOM		TRUCKS	<u> </u>	[6]	MONTH
LEASE NAME AND STATE	MED	LEASE HUM	ER OR FEDERA	LEASE HUMBER		T	Ţ		1				Π					П	
					ŀ		l		ł	ŀ			H			į	İ	11	l
				i i			1		ŀ				П		-			[]	
						1	İ						П					11	1
											Ì		П			1	1	] ]	
	1					1	j		Ì			}						<b>!</b>	
				•	•													'	1
	1		73 CF 2	276 - A	ምልግፒታር	TO	M OR	SHE	T.T. O	TT. CYNED	ANV	FOR A	70	AMEI	TOMET				
		'	UNOB Z	270 - A O	F RULE	11	14.	تبنين	U.	ID COM	ZZZZ I	1011 2	-	& W. Ivel	*********	•		11	
	1			. •													j	] ]	
	1																l	11	
	1	1	T	his is	a speci	me	n of	For	m C-	115 Whi	ch :	is pro	p	ised	to be			11	1
	ł	ŀ			_							•	_					11	1
	1	1	used f	or fili	ng mont	hl	y pr	oduc	tion	report	.S E	anuali	Y	COM	puted			[]	1
	ĺ	Ì		_										_			İ	ii	İ
		-	and pr	epared	with a	ty	pewr	iter	. T	he form	BW	ould b	e	sta	Drade				
	1		o) =				<b>.</b> .			<b></b>			_	_			ŀ	11	
		1	8% an	d 11° a	NG MORT	.a	be I	urnı	BREG	by the	: Cu	TEGIN	.Ct	3.			1	11	1
	İ	1															l	11	
		1	1	1	1	1	1	Ì	i	]	1	1				1		11	l
	ı						1				1	l				1			1
	1	1		ł			•		1				H	•		1		11	ł
	1		1	ł		1	1		1		1	1		l	l	1	1	} }	
	1	Į.	1	ı	1	-			1	1	1	į		İ	ļ	i	ľ		l
	I	i	1	İ		i	1	į	1		1		П			Ι.	}	11	1
		1	]	1	Į	1	l		}				Ш		1	I	1		i
	1	]	]	}		1	j		1	j	1	1	П		ļ	]	ļ	] ]	}
	1		I			1				1		1	П	l		ľ	ļ	11	
	ı	1	İ	1			1						П			i	1	11	1
÷ .	1		ļ				1 .		ı		1		П			l			
	1	<u> </u>	<u>i</u>		<u> </u>			<u></u>		<u> </u>	<u> </u>	3	Ш		NEMERY CENTR			1	<u></u>
STATUS CODE	701		POSITION CODE	-						CONTION CODE					LETE TO THE				
Fare-or-PLOMMS Fare-or-PSMFMS	Ð.	W7D	FOR DRILLING	J	JET BE SHOWN ON	PORM	C-117)	L	LOST	-									
6			MCF ESTMATE! MATERI ATTAC					ž		MTATION (ESEV) MATICM ATTACHE	•				professor			-	
S		REPR	ESSURBIG OR PR	ESSURE MAINTENA	MCE										<del></del>			,	

Place in Cre File NEVILLE G. PENROSE, INC. FAIR BUILDING FORT WORTH 2, TEXAS May 12, 1961 Mr. A. L. Porter New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Box 871 Santa Fe, New Mexico Re: Case 2276

#### Gentlemen:

After studying the proposed forms recommended by Shell Oil Company to replace the present Form C-115, we note two major objections to this particular revision:

- 1. Our reports are manually computed and prepared by typewriter. For typewriter usage, the forms recommended by Shell would overcrowd the allotted information spaces. The necessary overcrowding of information would be difficult and time consuming, as well as being difficult to read.
- 2. These forms would also involve more breakdown under the section entitled "Disposition of Oil". At present, this information is provided on the lower part of the C-115 as a summary and lease total. Under the new proposal, the way we interpret it, is that each well would have to have a breakdown of runs, storage, trucking, etc.

Our main objection is that this form would probably be suitable for anyone with data processing equipment, but for typewriter use, it would present problems.

We would appreciate your giving extensive thought in considering this matter before making any proposed revision in the present C-115.

Very truly yours, Alem 6. Drice

Glenn G. Neill

GGN/ir

This is a feat mossage unless its deferred character is indicated by the

## WESTERN UNION

TELEGRAM

NL on Night Lesser

filing sime shown in the date line on domestic telegrams is STANDARD TIME

T. LA026 SSB370

1961 MAY 16 PM 1 54

L RWA056 PD=ROSWELL NMEX 16 125P MST=

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION=

STATE OF NEW MEXICO SANTA FE NMEX=

() po 216

ATTN A L PORTER JR GULF OIL CORP CONCURS WITH SHEELL OIL COMPANYS APPLICATION IN CASE 2276 FOR A REVISED FORM C=115 FOR MANUALLY PREPARED PRODUCTION REPORTS

AND FORM C=115=EDP FOR REPORTS PREPARED BY MECHANICAL DATA PROCESSING EQUIPMENT=

GULF OIL CORP...

THE COMPANY WILL APPRECIATE SUGGESTIONS FROM ITS PATRONS CONCERNING ETS SERVICE



#### SHELL OIL COMPANY

1. 2016

PETROLEUM BUILDING
PEO. BOX 1509
MIDLAND, TEXAS

April 7, 1961

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission P. O. Box 871 Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Sirs:

Pursuant to the Oil Conservation Commission's Rule 1223, Shell Oil Company, P. O. Box 1509, Midland, Texas, respectfully files this application requesting the Commission, after due notice and hearing, to amend its Rule 1114 so as to permit the filing of a new form as an alternative to Form C-115, Operator's Monthly Report, such new alternative form to embody the following features and changes in reporting:

- (1) To be so arranged as to permit mechanized data processing;
- (2) To eliminate the reporting of certain data called for in Form C-115; and,
- (3) To call for the reporting of data in a different arrangement from that called for in Form C-115.

Applicant respectfully requests that this application be set for hearing at the earliest convenience of the Commission, and it would be greatly appreciated if the hearing could be set for not later than the first week of May, in order to permit use of the new alternative form, if adopted, in reporting production beginning with the month of May.

Yours very truly,

R. L. Hughston
> James A. Lore

by: Thines it ourse

Attorneys for Applicant

JAL: JB

SETH, MONTGOMERY, FEDERICI & ANDREWS

ATTORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT LAW

301 DON GASPAR AVENUE SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

April 11, 1961

POST OFFICE BOX 828 TELEPHONE YU 3-7315

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission P. O. Box 871 Santa Fe, New Mexico

#### Gentlemen:

A. K. MONTGOMERY OLIVER SETH WM. FEDERICI

FRED C. HANNAHS

GEORGE A. GRAHAM, JR.

Will you kindly enter our appearance as attorneys for Shell Oil Company in all hearings and continuances with reference to the attached application for amendment to Rule 1114.

There will be associated with us in this matter Mr. R. L. Hughston, Mr. James A. Lore, and other attorneys of the applicant, Shell Oil Company.

Very truly yours,

SETH, MONTGOMERY, FEDERICI & ANDREWS

By:

OS:CB

SETH, MONTGOMERY, FEDERICI & ANDREWS ATTORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT LAW J. O. SETH A. K. MONTGOMERY 301 DON GASPAR AVENUE POST OFFICE BOX 828 OLIVER SETH SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO TELEPHONE YU 3-7315 April 11, 1961 FRANK ANDREWS FRED C. HANNAHS GEORGE A. GRAHAM, JR. New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission P. O. Box 871 Santa Fe, New Mexico Gentlemen: Enclosed with this letter is an application by Shell Oil Company for a hearing to consider possible changes to Rule 1114, and particularly to certain proposed changes in Form C-115. It will be appreciated if you will consider this application. Very truly yours, os:CB Enc.-1

# NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION BOX 871 SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO OPERATOR'S MONTHLY REPORT

XYZ Oil Compan	пy	)	Box 12	23	Midland	1, 1	rexas					FOR 4	Jan	nuary	'61	1	of 1	
		LATOT	. Liquios Probu	CED					DISPESSTICK OF GA	,				рвеоц	TION OF DR			
WELL HOL' UNIT; SEEL, YOU, BHIS.	1	· MONTHLY	ACTIMAL.	BARRELS	RAS PRODUCED	DAYS PROD	VENTED.	USED OM	SCLD	PURCH.	GTHER	000	BIF 04	BAHRELS TO TRANS-	GTHER	C 0 D	TRAKS	DIL ON MARR ENC OF
POOL HAME	=	ALLOWAT E	PRODUCED	OF WATER PRODUCED	MCF	DAY	7,541,52	LEASE				E	BEG. DF MONTH	PORTER		ž	PORTER	MONTH
LEASE HAME AND STATE LAND LEASE H	7				4	2	کن	5	/	3	5	1	5	5	4	1	3	5
Denton Devonian		5	5	6	30	_	•		6					1		Ì		
Adams Federa		LC-01		0.500	2403	0.1												
1 A 36 15S 37E		5264		2520	2491	31								}				
2 B 36 15S 37E	P	3725	6	3145	2011	29	ř	0.00	2026	DEN			5435	7010			GLF	5521
Lease Total		8989	6925	5665	4502		626	850	3026	DEN			5615	7019			GLE	5521
İ	-									•				l	ļ			
James Scott	- 1				1												L	
1 G 35 15S 37E	G	5264	5150	843	1985	31	ļ	30	5160	DEN	ļ		1120	6000		1	GLF	270
Gas sold inc	lu	des 31	45 MC	Gas L	ft gas	fr	om Den	ton Ga	soline	Plar	t				]			
			!	- 1						]				1		Ì		
Jones State		B-140	3		ŀ		]											
1 B 32 19S 37E	P	1750		4210	1500	27	150	63	ļ		1287	D	985	2310	15	L	SHL	190
							l			B	FORE THE	<b>L</b> .	-coron	1	İ	1	İ	
Eunice-Monument									Cit	CHS S	WHON CO	FY	igoluk Muleeli	1	į	İ	1	
State "A"		B-156	_	1		ŀ	į	}	00	C	LAMISI	ž.	i i		j		1	
1			ī	ا ، ۔	0015	31	j				227			}	ļ	j		}
1 A 13 215 36E		1085	1	45	2015	ŧ	1	l	CASE	-		К		1		1		]
2 G 13 215 36E			1085		1550	31	1	1	1			[ ]		1		1	1	[
3 H 13 215 36E	P	950	1	_	2100	29	i .	İ			1	١.,	-10	2050	.,	L	TORTA	-//
Lease Total		I .	3115	45	5665	l	112	40	1050	WAK	4463	X	512	3050	1 11	P	TNM	566
4463 MCF to	St	ate "	" Lea:	e for	<b>G</b> as Lif	ŧ				1					1	•	I	
State "B"		B-15	6				ļ						1		1	1		ł
1 A 24 21S 36E	G.	1085	1085		2010	31		}			1							
2 B 24 215 36E	G		1050	1	1850	31			00.00			-	505	004	1		L/CW	403
Lease Total		B .	2135	1	3860			45	8278	WAR	1		707	2361	}		MCW	481
Gas sold inc	lu	des 44	163 MC	Gas L	ft gas	fr	om Sta	te "A'	Lease	<u> </u>				<u> </u>				
STATUS CODE			er Gas Disposi Lised Off				FRAM & 1971		L DISPOSITION COOL MCULATING BB				I MEREBY	CENTURY THAT	THE OFFICER	Tion	CHENT IN	DE 400

(Ferm C-118) (Revised 7/1/88)

## OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION Senta Fe, New Mexico

Sheet No. 5 of 5

Jones	State	E.	Pool.	)ze fo	_ Usvon	Coun	cy ( i	رمن	(Company of Operator)	Samery	196
e Land: Leas	No B	-141	23	. Assignme	ent No		Govern	nent Lease	No	Pat. Land	***************
						ON UNIT B				1 1	
	LOCATE	on.		1	OI	L AND WAT	er (Bals.)		(1)	26.	Show Wheth Plowing
Well No.	Enit Letter	Sec.	Tup.	Rge.	Net Oil Allewabie	(1) (3 Not QE Pred.	"	(3) Water	Total Gas Prod. MCF	Produced	Gno LAM. o
1	В	32	155	37E	1750	1530	get	4210	1500	27	P
								011. (ja.	BEFORE THE COMM COMMISSION OF MEXICAN MEXICAN 27	2-0	
	determini	ing wate	r prod	ection: Sh	nake out	,	Meter Es	stimate s column, st	Estin Draw arting with		
			-		(FOLIAWI	NG 10 BE RE	- CRIED ON		SITION OF OIL		7
Total of Begins ribs Hos	tog of	Schodulo Allemabi for Most	•	ni Amount of Oil reduced	Over- Produced	Under- Produced	Barrels to Pipe Line			Total on Hand End Mouth (Recrets)	of Los
, 48	5	1750	,	530	20	220	2310		Sheer	190	40
63 150	MCF	Blown t	······································	(By Differ		cused 4	2. d.		USED FOR GAS I		L

(Porm C-115) (Revised 7/1/82)

## OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION Santa Fe, New Mexico

Sheet No. 10f5

. Adam								ea	(Company officerator)	The same and	
- · · · · <del>-</del> · · · · · · · ·				-			·à		for month of	Pat Land	
		<u> </u>	OLLOW	ING TO	BE REPORTED	ON UNIT B	ABTB				
	LUCATE	on .			0	IL AND WAT	er (BBLS.)		(1) Total Gas	No.	Plontag
Well No.	E'nit Letter	Sec.	Tup.	Ree.	Net Oil Allowable	(1) (3 Net Off Fred.	Constant	(2) Water	Prof. MCF	Produced	Gas Lift. Deed
•	A	36	155		5264	32/7	14	2520	2491	31	F
Z	B	34	ISS	3J£	3725	3708	44)	3 145	2011	29	P
								OH COM OSO CASE	BEFORE THE SHAPEN OF MEXICO MEXICO AND THE THE PROPERTY OF THE	ON 2-6	
	determin	ing water	r <b>pr</b> od:	uction: S	Shake out		E		Estim		
					(FOLLOW)	NG TO BE RE	PORTED ON				-
Total or Beginn Frills Mor (Barr	ing of	Scholuled Allowable for Month		meamA fai of OB Ledwool	Over- Preduced	Under- Produced	Barrels to Pipe Line	. Phis. to		Tytal or Eard End Mouth (Barrels	of Capa
2 56	15	8989	5	425		2064	7019	7	Gulf	552	1 800
850 3024 626	MCF	Used on Sold to Blown to	De	nta	r <i>blasoll</i> rence)	G. Man			Used for Gas L  ICF Used on Lease ICF On		

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico

		TOUR	G TO BE REPO	RTED ON U	NIT BARIS			(1)	Pat. L	No. Bers	Flourish Function	E E	
		FOLIO		OIL AND	WATER (		(3)	Total Ga Prod. MCF	•	Produced	Gas Lift. Bood	. <b>er</b>	
Well No.	Control States	ec. Twp.	Rec. Net 0		rred.	2	Water	2010		31	4		
1 2	A Z B 1	24 215	36E 108 36E 105	5 10		36		185		31	6		
							OH CH	BEFORE TON	WEXICO				
							00	Cz	INSIT NO TO				
							CASE.						
		1				<del> </del>	+		3860				
TOTALS		<u> </u>	1		2135					te			
		Vd op.	Test X	)		Llete	r				)		
(1) Distrib	oution to unit	5 Dased on	roduction: Shall	/ ke out			Estimate	nn. starting \	with *				
(2) Metho	od of determin	ondensate or	other liquid hy	drocarbant	(other than	PORTED	ON LEAS	E BASIS)			Total on	Total	
(3) Repor	rt distinate,			(FOLLOWI)	NG TO BE RE				1	i "	Sand End of Month (Sarreis)	Capacity of Lease Tasks	
No. of Wells	Fetal on Hand Beginning of Month	Scheduled Alterable for Month	Actual Amount of Oil Produced	Blogness Oact-	Under- Produced	Barrel Pipe i	Line	or Tunk Car	McLove		481	1000	
2	(Barrele)	2139	2135		4	200		Z361	Mesoco				
				<u></u>	<u> </u>	GAS		MCF	Used on Lease		14	<b>.L</b>	
•	/5 M	CF Used on	Lease	.4.				MCF	On		1	L	
82	10	cor Sold to	wave	rence)				MCF	the sea	hom	Stal	ZA"	
			Air, (By Diffe		e 44	63 1	MCF	gooli	T. F	j .			
	Lu	50C A		JE1				/				. –	

(Form C-115) Revised 7/1/52)

# OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION Sents Fe, New Mexico

Sheet No. 4 of 5

			-5	. Assignm	ent No		Governn	nent Lease !	Vo	Pat. Land	****************
		ī	OLLOW	ING TO E	E REPORTE	D ON UNIT BA	818				<u> </u>
	LOCATIO	)N	······		0	IL AND WATE	ER (BBLS.)		(t) Total Gas	No. Bogo	Plening Pangles
Well No.	Letter	Sec.	Twp.	Re.	Net Oil Allowable	(1) (3 Not Off Prof.	) Carrier	(3) Water	Prod. MCP	Produced	Ges Lift. e Dead
•	A	13	215	36€	1085	1090	137	45	2015	31	P
Z	G	13	KI S	<b>36</b> E	1085	1085	37		1550	31	P
3	**	13	24 5	36E	450	940	37	•	2100	24	P
TOTALS					- Carre			45		nate	
			_			other than				Off	
i i	nau, con		Or Other	. aquid		NG TO BE REP					
Total on		ichodalod	Actu	al Amegat				DISPOS	exion of oil	Total o	
, of Beginnie rils Moni (Barre		Nowabh or Monti	•	of OH reduced	Produced	Under- Produced	Barrels to Pips Line	Bhis. to or Taol		Hand End Month (Barrele	of I as
513	2	31Z 0	3	115		5	3050		T-NM	SLL	400
40	MCF 1	Sold to. Blown to	o Air, (	By Differ		GA	નવુદ	-3м н	Used for Gas I ICF Used on Lease ICF On Stat	* _ **	L

(Form C-115) (Revised 7/2/68)

## OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION Santa Fe, New Mexico

Sherr No. 2 of 5

e Land:	Lease N	<b></b>			-				cent Lease	No	Pat	t. Land	
-	-			OLLOW	ING TO B		ON UNIT B						Show Whether
	t	OCATIO	N		<del>  </del>	Ol	L AND WAT	<del></del>		Total		No. Baye	Pleasing Pensping Can Lift, or
Well N	•	Lotter Lotter	Sec.	Twp.	Rxe.	Net Oil Allowable	(1) (3 25st 08 2red.	Grante	(S) Water	Pro MC			Dend
í		6	35	153	37E	5264	5150	45	843	191	35	31	GeasLit
				Andreas de la companya del la companya de la compan					OCC	Eruhic il Wallon Exhi E 2 7	E COMMISSION N HEXIOD BIT MEEL		
) Meti	ibution t	termini	ng wate	r prod		hake out	s (other than	Meter Es	s column, st	tarting with	_		
		<del></del>	<del></del>	<del></del>		(FOLLOW)	NG TO BE RE	PORTED ON		SIS) SITTON OF	AST.	<del></del>	
n. of	l'otal on H Beginning Month (Barrele	of	Sc <b>hedul</b> e Allowabi for Moci	•	mai Amound of Oli Produced	Over- Produced	Under- Produced	Barrels to Pipe Line	Bhls. te	a Truck	Transporter	Total ( Hand En Hout! (Barre	d of Capacit of Leas
,	1120		<b>1264</b>	2 8	150		114	6000			Gulf	270	300
51		MCF	Blown	to Air.	(By Diffe	rence)	line Pla			MCF Used MCF On MCF On			byas dine